Senator Patten and Senate Energy and Natural Resources Committee
Members,

| would like you to vote to pass HB 1538. The currentfee structure has had
a negative impact on our state. National level tournaments will no longer
come to North Dakota. HB 1538 will allow local non-profit organizations to
hold tournaments while retaining a larger amount of the proceeds for their
organizations. Forthesereasonsl askthatyou vote due passon HB 1538.

Thank you.



